
Long-Range Facilities Planning Committee 

Tuesday, March 4, 2025 

Minutes 

Present: (attendance not taken – 21 committee members present). 

Meeting began at 5:30pm 

Joe Connolly provided an introduction by thanking the committee members for coming and 
noted the Dr. Finch was presenting at a conference session out of town so was unable to be 
at the meeting. 

Phil Crocker (facilitator) passed out the worksheet materials which were the summary 
information of prioritization of focus building and related rationale from the previous 
meeting. Phil then walked the committee through the details of his meetings with the 
principals of Mountainview, West Valley Middle School and West Valley High School. The 
discussion focused on the prioritization, by the principals, of functional deficiencies 
identified during the functional adequacy audits completed earlier. The principals of the 
schools were present and shared information with the committee and answered questions. 
The principal of Ahtanum was also present, and since he shared his priorities with the 
committee as well. 

Matt, an architect from Design West who participated in the Study and Survey which 
generated the physical condition scoring, then shared more detail information and 
answered questions from the committee related to the physical condition of the three 
schools/sites prioritized by the committee. Phil participated in contextualizing some of the 
more technical information for the committee, and Rob Gross, one of the district’s 
construction managers, assisted with very rough cost estimations for refresh and 
reconstruction during the discussion. Joe Connolly assisted the discussion with district 
perspective on each of the schools. 

Phil then led the committee through a full-group facilitation of a draft set of 
recommendations for each of the buildings. Mountainview took the most time as it was 
deemed complex for a variety of issues, not all related to the building itself. The 
recommendations for Ahtanum and the mid-level campus were consistent across the 
committee. Phil took notes during this facilitation and will bring back to the committee an 
expansion of their recommendations for further consideration and refinement at the next 
committee meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm 


